
VILLAGE NEWS 

Welcome to our Summer 2009 issue of Village News 
and we would like to extend a warm welcome to all 
those new residents who have moved into the village 
over the past few months.  Please remember that all 
residents of Lower Kingswood are members of the 
Residents‟ Association, if you have any concerns 
about the Village, the Residents‟ Association 
Committee is here to try and help you and represent 
your interests. 

Unlike most other local Residents‟ Association there is 
no annual subscription payable – our running costs 
are met from the revenue from advertisements in our 
newsletter.  So please help support our local 
businesses and advertisers.  Please remember that, 
without the continuing support of local residents, our 
local businesses – both old and new – may find it 
difficult to survive. 

COUNCILLORS’ SURGERY  

We should also like to thank our Borough & County 
Councillors for sparing the time to attend and 
participate in discussions with residents at the last 
surgery in May.  For many residents this provides an 
opportunity to raise matters on a “face to face” basis 
rather than in an open meeting (e.g. at the AGM) 

A date for your diary - the next meeting will be held 
on Saturday 14th November (between 11:00am and 
12:00 noon) at the Church Hall in Buckland Road.   

POLICE NEWS 

We are fortunate that instances of criminal activity 
within Lower Kingswood remain low; but that is not 
to say we should be complacent.  Since the last issue 
we have met with PC Ed Ferris & PCSO Laura Nolan 
who are covering Lower Kingswood as part of their 
“patch” which also includes Tadworth, Walton, 
Kingswood, Hooley & Netherne. 

If you have access to the internet and would like 
further statistical information on the levels of crime, 
you can now access a “crime map” which allows 
information to be obtained for a given locality or even 
post code: http://surrey.crimemapper.co.uk/ 

Our local PC & PCSO have stressed the importance 
of reporting all crimes to the Police as that may well 
help them build up a case against those responsible. 
Don‟t forget, any suspicious activity in your 
neighbourhood, should also be reported to the police. 

YOUR LOCAL BUSINESSES NEED YOU 

We are increasingly bombarded by the media with the 
impact of the growing economic recession – and it 
seems clear that the worst is far from over.  It is very 
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important that Lower Kingswood residents continue 
to support OUR local businesses and services 
otherwise we could find that the remaining ones will 
not survive.   

You can help our local businesses by giving them 
the opportunity to provide a quotation for any 
goods or services that you may be contemplating 
ordering.   

We are now including a Directory of Local 
Businesses in issues of Village News.  We would like 
to invite all local businesses or services – 
whether or not they already have a “feature” 
advertisement – to contact us and we will 
arrange to include a FREE 2 or 3 line directory 
listing for all issues of Village News that we will 
be published during 2009 AND 2010.  Such 
details can be forwarded via our Chairman. 

YOUR RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION NEEDS 
YOU 

We appreciate that ALL the voluntary organisations 
in the village are dependent on what seems to be a 
small nucleus of dedicated volunteers who are 
willing to give freely of their time and effort.  Your 
Residents‟ Association Committee is no exception to 
this in that we all have our “day jobs” and yet are 
willing to give up some of our free time to try and 
represent the interests of our residents – including 
lobbying our local Councillors and Police 
representatives on a variety of issues.  

If YOU feel that you have something to offer the 
local community, why not contact our Chairman and 
offer to stand as a member of YOUR Residents‟ 
Association Committee? 

VILLAGE NEWS  

Once again thank you to all who have contributed 
articles and helped with both the production and 
distribution of this newsletter.  Village News is 
distributed free to all households in (and around) 
Lower Kingswood, and this is only possible because 
of the assistance given by volunteers in its 
production, printing and distribution.  If you can 
spare the time to help – particularly with distribution 
– please contact our Chairman. 

Don’t forget - if you use the services of one of 
our advertisers, please mention that you saw 
their advertisement in Village News. 

We would also like to acknowledge the continued 
support of Fidelity Investment Services. 
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“I am PC 3029 Ed Ferris and have been a serving officer for 
seven years now.  I have spent my career to date in uniform and 
in the Reigate & Banstead Borough area.  I have spent nearly 
four years as a response officer and some time with „proactive‟ 
work and minor crime investigations.  I hope that this puts me in 
good stead to take over the good work started by PC Thorne & 
PCSO Hughes and continued by PCSO Johnson in your 
neighbourhood.  We also have a new PCSO, Laura Nolan who 
started with us at the end of March whom, I am sure, will be as 
proactive and committed to making our local area a safe place to 
live and work.  I am a fairly straightforward copper, and will 
treat people in the manner they treat me.  I believe in positive 
action I am keen to deal with neighbourhood priorities directly 
and you should see or hear of me out and about, conducting 
stop checks.  I am also fairly approachable and if anyone has any 
issues they want to discuss, they will receive an honest and direct 
response.” 

 

PC Ed Ferris 

FIN: 3029 

Email:  

Ferris3029@surrey.pnn.police.uk 

Phone: 0845-125-2222 

 

PCSO Laura Nolan 

FIN: 13709 

Email: Nolan13709@surrey.pnn.police.uk 

Phone: 0845-125-2222 

 

 

SLOW DOWN NEAR OUR SCHOOLS 

Speeding is a priority issue in Buckland Road, Lower Kingswood 
and near the primary schools in Tadworth Street where it obvi-
ously poses a danger to children. 

We should all be aware of the dangers of speeding from the 
many advertising campaigns.  Statistics tell us that young people 
are twice as likely to be seriously injured, or worse, as a result of 
being struck by a car and are further at risk from people exceed-
ing the speed limit. 

A lot of the areas we are focusing on already have ‟20 MPH 
Zones‟ that are enforceable during school pick-up and drop-off 
times and we would like to remind drivers that 20 MPH (30 
MPH in most built-up areas) is the MAXIMUM limit and should 
not be exceeded, particularly during peak hours. 

In certain areas officers monitor drivers‟ speeds and enforce 
other traffic laws such as seat belt offences, inconsiderate park-
ing and unnecessary obstructions.  A number of Fixed Penalty 
Notice fines have already been issued as a result. 

A Community SpeedWatch scheme is presently under discus-
sion.  This would encourage residents who are available during 

peak hours to volunteer to 
record drivers' speeds, leading 
in turn to warning notices 
being dispatched via the Safer 
Neighbourhoods Team.   
Please ensure you leave 
enough time to get your chil-
dren to and from school to 
prevent being tempted to go a 
little quicker.   

Also remember the „Top 
Gear‟ test a couple of years 
ago, which proved that speed-
ing and changing lanes doesn‟t 
actually get you there any faster. 

 

TOP TEN TIPS TO REDUCE THE RISK OF VEHICLE 
CRIME 

1 Remove the ignition key and lock the car when leaving it – 
even while paying for petrol or „popping‟ into the local shop 

2 When leaving your car unattended, retract the aerial, ensure 
windows and sunroof are closed, lock the doors and turn on the 
alarm 

3 Remove your radio/CD player or fascias and sat-nav – wipe 
those telltale sucker marks off the windscreen and dashboard 

4 Don‟t leave mobile phones, handbags, briefcases, laptops or 
loose change in your car.  Nor a coat or jacket – a thief will think 
it‟s concealing something valuable 

5 Don‟t leave valuable items in the glove compartment or boot 

6 Never leave children or pets alone in a vehicle 

7 Have your registration number etched on the windows 

8 Use lockable wheel nuts and fuel cap 

9 Secure index plates with clutch head screws or fit anti-theft 
DVLA approved ones 

10 Keep your registration document, MOT and insurance certifi-
cate in a safe place at home 

Surrey Police report 

mailto:Ferris3029@surrey.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Nolan13709@surrey.pnn.police.uk
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

 
Perhaps the most successful crime prevention scheme ever con-
ceived Neighbourhood Watch is well established in East Surrey. 

However, we are always keen to hear from potential new mem-
bers in areas not currently covered by the scheme.  NHW mem-
bership carries numerous benefits.  Please contact us for more 
details. 

 

Editor’s Note: 

Crime statistics for the area comprising Tadworth, Walton, 
Kingswood, Lower Kingswood, Hooley & Netherne com-
paring the 3 months March to May 2009 with the same pe-
riod in 2008 show an average increase of 23.5% with the 
largest increase in violent crime (164.3%) and vehicle crime 
(96.4%).  Whilst most types of crime are described as 
“average”, vehicle crime is described as “above average”.  
Full details of the crime statistics can be found on the Sur-
rey Police website.  However, comments from our local PC 
& PCSO appear to indicate that Lower Kingswood itself 
continues to have a relatively low level of reported crime.  
Nevertheless you should notify Surrey Police immediately 
of any suspicious callers or people loitering in your area, 
any unfamiliar vehicles, or any suspicious activity at 
neighbouring properties.   

Printer Inks/tonersPrinter Inks/tonersPrinter Inks/toners   
Don't pay silly Prices.  

Cheap Compatible/Original Printer 

Inks & Toners 

Epson  Blk & Col From £6.50 

Multipacks From £20 
 

HP From Blk £12, Col  £15  
 

Lexmark From Blk £18, Col £20 

Free delivery Wintech Computers Ltd 

18 Dents Grove, Lower Kingswood, 

Surrey, KT20 7DX 

Telephone & Fax: 01737-225520   

Mobile:  07932-663690 

Email: sales@wintechcomputers.com 

Web: www.wintechcomputers.com 

Computer Sales & Repairs  Computer Sales & Repairs  Computer Sales & Repairs     
Computers built to your needs.  We can 

deliver & setup a new PC, get you broad-

band, email & show you how to use it all. 

Computers and Laptops 

Repairs  & upgrades  

Site Visits 

Help and advice 

Visit our web Site for more details 



Lower Kingswood Village News Page 4 Summer  2009 

I can‟t believe that we are now in the summer term and soon my 
first year as Head teacher of Kingswood will be over.  Time flies 
when you are having fun! 

The term got off to a flying start for our Year 4 children who 
enjoyed three fun packed days at Hindleap Warren.  This activity 
centre gave the children opportunities to go rock climbing, pond 
dipping, night walking, problem solving and, probably the most 
memorable one, scrambling through mud filled tunnels in the 
dark!  

Early May saw the school participate in the Village Fête where a 
group of Year 6 children ran three stalls.  The children 
thoroughly enjoyed it, despite the cold and damp weather, and 

were a real credit to the school.  For this group of 
children, it will be their last term at Kingswood before 
moving on to the next stage of their education.  I am 
sure many parents won‟t be able to believe that their 
child is now leaving primary school!  

The May ball was a huge success, as over 130 parents 
and members of the community, attended this annual 
and infamous event.  So much hard work was put in by 
the FPTA, especially by Alan Smith, who ensured the 
evening, and early morning, was enjoyed by all! 

The Millennium Garden development has slowed down a little 
recently and so we are looking to work on this further over the 
coming weeks.  As I have written in other issues, the school 
would always welcome any additional help with this.  I am 
always looking at ways to work alongside the community.  If the 
school could benefit the community more, I would always 
welcome any ideas.  Just come and see me! 

We wish Year 6 all the best as they leave 
Kingswood and I hope everyone has a 
warm and rain free summer!   

Duncan Steele 

Headteacher 

Kingswood Primary School 

 

EARLY SUMMER SHOW 

Saturday 28th June  – open to the public at 2:00pm – at the 
Church of the Good Shepherd Hall, Tadworth 

Roses, delphiniums, sweet peas, clematis, pansies and pinks will all 
be creating a veritable feast for the eyes – and hopefully the nose 
– at the Early Summer Show.  Glorious gooseberries and sumptu-
ous strawberries might tempt the fruit growers, not to mention 
cabbages, potatoes and peas for those who favour vegetables. 

Decorative classes this time include „Glamour‟ and „Country Life‟ 
while the quieter hues of the „Arrangements using pastel shades‟ 
will certainly be worth seeking out.  

The Domestic Section will be showing off their lemon meringue 
pies, chocolate cakes and „Afternoon Tea Trays‟ featuring a cake, 
savoury and preserve. 

The Photographers will be exhibiting „Delphiniums‟ and „Tools of 
the Trade‟ and the Crafters producing patchwork or quilting, em-
broidery, or beadwork.  Both of these sections are judged by the 
public, so remember to bring along some loose change to vote for 
your favourite exhibits. 

The Juniors will be creating butterflies, making some mouth wa-
tering smoothies and making posters to sell plants.  Will they 
tempt you to buy some to take home? 

Teas, coffees and raffle tickets will all be available as usual, along 
with the ever popular plant stall – go early for the best choice. 

 

 

Just as we did not do much strolling during the Winter months, 
so also we did little during the Spring!  The February stroll was 
on – just, and we took had gentle first walk of the year around 
Earlswood Lakes, noting a number of changes since our last 
visit.  One thing about these lowland walks is the constantly 
changing backdrop of the North Downs, especially in the after-
noon sunshine with, at this time of the year, the sun getting very 
low in the western sky.   

We went down to Leigh and enjoyed walking on the relatively 
level footpaths through the farmland around the village.  This 
was our third visit to Leigh and, although each walk has started 
opposite the Parish Church, each has followed a slightly differ-
ent route.  Having strolled towards the north east of the Church 
previously, this time we went north west looping round freshly 
ploughed fields and ending up on Tapners Road to return to 
base.  Although it meant using roads rather more than we prefer, 
we enjoyed a different perspective on this gentle landscape, 
which seems almost unchanged for centuries. 

On both the February and March strolls the rain held off just 
until we had returned to the cars.  In April, the rain persisted and 
we were relieved not to have been out in it.  Nevertheless, Lower 
Kingswood Strollers is not just about gentle walking – the other 
part of the bargain is the tea and chat, so we met up anyway! 

Weather permitting, we shall be out and about through the Sum-
mer and we would be glad to welcome anyone who would like to 
share some gentle exercise in this beautiful part of the world.  
We meet at about 2:00pm on the fourth Monday each month.   

 

Kingswood, Walton & Tad-

worth Horticultural Society 

Lower Kingswood Strollers 
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Quality and     

reliability at a 

competitive 

price 

Netherne Printing Services 

Unit 12/13 

Havenbury Industrial Estate 

Dorking 

Surrey    RH4 1ES 

Tel: 01306 875150 

Fax: 01306 875152 

email: info@netherneprint.co.uk 

www: 

http://www.netherneprint.co.uk/ 

Well the weather certainly knew it was Lower Kingswood Fête 
day, as it went from sun to a few showers and a really cold wind 
by mid-day.  

The afternoon started with the children‟s procession, leaving the 
Church Hall and up Buckland Road to the Recreation Ground.  
The procession this year was led by Maddie Larkin, Amy Parfitt 
and Sian Wells (3 Guides) who played their clarinets.  Then came 
the Rainbows, Brownies, Guides and Encore Arts Drama & 
Song Group.  They made a colourful scene and there was a good 
audience to see them up Buckland Road.  They then made their 
way to the Arena where the Nursery School‟s Prince and Prin-
cess were presented with prizes.  Councillor Julie Tomlinson and 
Shane Richie officially opened the Fête.  The Arena events were 
then started by the Pilgrim Steel Band – a new addition to Lower 
Kingswood, and were much appreciated, then the Pink Ladies 
Cheerleaders, Pauline‟s Puppets (Punch & Judy), Encore Arts 
Drama & Song Group and the Dog Show.  The Dog Show had 
a very good number of entries this year.  The Child Handler & 
Dog was won by Storm Parrish with Fimble – Judge John Childs 
was assisted by Shane Richie who helped present the rosettes 
and prizes – the prizes had been donated by Pedigree Dog Food, 
for which the Lower Kingswood Fête Committee were very 
grateful.  They were also grateful to Dr I M Karas who spon-
sored the Child Handler prize. 

There was much to enjoy with many stalls, fun events and some 
lovely rides for the younger children – from a play area, round-
abouts and cars to drive.  The tearoom was as usual very busy, 
especially with warming cups of tea and yummy Cream Teas.  
The fire engine arrived and gave the youngsters more fun.  The 
classic cars were much admired, as were the owls – it‟s amazing 
how big some of them are.  The burger stall had a queue all af-
ternoon.  The beer tent was very popular.  The cake stall did a 
brisk trade – selling out of cakes very quickly.  The iced sponge 
competition saw five entries – all from children – they were very 
well done in the fairground theme.  The Committee would like 
to thank Mrs Louise Day for judging them.  The welly throwing 
proved a popular event – with some wellies going in the wrong 
direction.  Plants, bric-a-brac, coconut shy, bowls and the sweet 
tombola were all enjoyed.  There were of course many more 
stalls and attractions the Committee would like to thank you all 
for all your hard work. 

The Grand Draw 1st prize of £100 was won by the Milbourn 
family; 2nd prize Casey Foulkes; 3rd prize Anita Phelps; 4th prize 
Claire Bevis; 5th prize Trish Irani; 6th prize Charlie Hill; 7th prize 
Mr & Mrs Howell; 8th prize Lucy Thorpe. 

The Lower Kingswood Fête Committee has worked hard over 
the past months under the guidance of Chairman Polly Neath to 
plan the 2009 Fête.  The Committee would like to thank every-

one who helped to make this year's Fête so successful including; 
all the team who sorted equipment from the hall and to Mr & 
Mrs Meakin for the use of their lorry once again; Mr Meakin 
drove in the morning and then in the evening to return all the 
equipment.  We should also like to thank Shane Richie for com-
ing along and giving much pleasure to those attending, especially 
at such short notice; Councillor Julie Tomlinson and also Phil 
Tufnell – who met many visitors too.  Our wonderful sponsors 
– Fidelity Investment Services; Holly Lodge Park Homes, Lower 
Kingswood Residents‟ Association, Morrison‟s Utility Services; 
The Sportsman and many more of you generous people; includ-
ing Chau‟s Garden for assisting in raffle ticket sales and  the 
children from Kingswood School with head master Duncan 
Steele for all their hard work. Thanks to Ken Utting for taking 
over the position of Treasurer whilst Anne Newton was indis-
posed – the Committee wishes her well and a speedy recovery. 

Lastly thank you to all for attending this Village event – it was 
great to see you all and we hope you didn‟t freeze too much!! 

Although the final distributions have yet to be made, we are 
pleased to be able to report that our gross takings on the day 
were £3,839. 

 

Editor’s note: 

See page 7 for a series of pictures taken at this year’s Vil-
lage Fête; we should like to thank John Childs for allowing 
us to publish these pictures. 

             

Village Fête—Bank Holiday Monday 4th May 

Lower Kingswood 

Village Fête report 
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Visit your local friendly club and socialise with friends at 
LOWER KINGSWOOD SOCIAL CLUB 

31 Buckland Road,  Lower Kingswood 

 

♦ All alcohol at well below pub prices 

♦ Facilities include bar, disco and dance hall available  

exclusively to all members at very competitive rates  

of hire for parties and functions 

 

♦ Live Music    ♦ Caberets    ♦ Discos     

♦ Barbecues     ♦ Quiz Nights    ♦ Sports Sections      

♦ Pool    ♦ Darts    ♦ Crib    ♦ Dominoes     

♦ Football    ♦ Bowls     ♦ Sky TV/Sky Sports 

 

Parking for Members 

Members and their guests always welome 

 

Telephone: 01737 832609 for details 

or email: secretary@lksc.orangehome.co.uk 

Or visit us on our website at 

www.lowerkingswood.ciu.org.uk 
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Lower Kingswood Village Fête pictures 
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The Wisdom of God Church 

 
View from the Vicarage 

 
“We are a Church Family that seeks to share the love of 

Christ with the community here and worldwide.” 

 
Dear Friends, 

In these difficult times two related questions have been 
asked around the word ‘value’. The recent financial crisis 
has caused everyone to question the real ‘value’ things 
have, such as: stocks and shares, possessions, money in 
the bank, and even the very banks themselves. Then 
again another crisis, that of ‘broken Britain’, has caused 
people to question what are the ‘values’ that make our 
society ‘British’ that is, a tolerant, fair and safe society 
that is worth living in?  

The underlying question is therefore, “What are the true 
values of life that give our existence and everything in it 
real value?  Unless we truly ‘value’ something we will 
loose it, I would argue that we need a sound spiritual 
framework on which to build our lives and our society. 
The Church of England exists to provide just such a 
framework. 

I wish you every blessing, 

Garth Barber - Vicar 

St. Andrew’s with the Wisdom of God, Kingswood 

 

Bible Study Groups 

These run in the Parish on regular Monday 

evenings and Tuesday afternoons and evenings.   

 

 

 

 

 

The next Taizé services are: 14th June (Wisdom 

of God) and 5th July (St Andrew’s).   

 
"A TRADITIONAL VICARAGE GARDEN 

PARTY" 

 in the Vicarage Garden 

Sunday 28th June 12:00 to 3:00pm 

 
  

Beer/Pimms tent, BBQ and salads, Institute 

Jazz Band,  

cakes, books 

 

Events Committee Summer Outing 
 Friday 3rd July 

Knole House and Park, Sevenoaks and Down 

House (Home of Charles Darwin) 

 

 

 

 

 

ART WORKSHOPS in St Andrew’s Room 
 

Friday 19th June GEOFF THORPE  ‘Oil landscape using 
palette knives’ 10:00am to 3:30pm  Cost £25 
 
Friday 3rd July SORAYA FRENCH  ‘Seascape in acrylics’ 
10:00am to 4:00pm  Cost £22.50 
 

 

 

Advance notices:  

Sunday 6th September at 11:00am 

Outdoor Holy Communion Service in the Vicarage 
Garden followed by ‘Bring & Share’ picnic 

 

Saturday 12th & Sunday 13th September 

Heritage Open Days 

Both our Churches will be open from 1:00pm to 4:00pm 

 

Information on all Parish Events available from 

our Parish Administrator: Lindsay Cole: 01737-
830167  

Once again it has been a fairly quiet period at the Hall.  Odd bits 
of damage have been noted and dealt with.  The Council re-
sponded quite quickly to our request for a new rubbish bin out-
side the Hall, as the previous one suddenly disappeared just be-
fore Christmas – never to be seen again!  Many villagers missed 
the bin, as they find it useful when they have picked up rubbish 
in the area.  The usual complaint is about dog fouling, which is 
so unpleasant, many dog owners use the rear of the Hall grounds 
to access the Recreation Ground - please clear up after your dog! 

The Hall continues to be used for a variety of classes: including 
Yoga; Pilates; Musical Movements; Art; Sequence Dancing; Tap 
Dancing; Children‟s Dancing; Children‟s Drama (Encore); 
flower groups and of course Parent and Toddler; Rainbows; 
Brownies; Guides and Junior Church.  It is also a popular venue 
for children‟s parties - we do offer good rates for the hire of the 
Hall.   

Please contact Marianne & Laurie Kaye on 01737-832848 
for bookings. 

Once again I would like to thank the Committee for their con-
tinuing hard work. 

 

Church Hall  
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The past three months have literally flown by as major decisions 
have been taken which will have a far-reaching impact on the 
future life and ministry of the Church in Smithy Lane.  One of 
the most encouraging aspects of the past few years has been the 
growing relationship between Lower Kingswood and Tollgate 
(near Reigate) Evangelical Churches. 

When independent Churches are without a Minister, a Modera-
tor is often appointed to support the Church.  Our Moderator is 
Rev Ian Cooper, who is the Pastor at Tollgate and has kept his 
Church informed of developments in Lower Kingswood over 
the past 6 years.  In 2008, a proposal was put forward from Toll-
gate for joint initiatives aimed at strengthening the church in 
Lower Kingswood, one of which was for the appointment of an 
Assistant Pastor to work at both Churches, but based in Lower 
Kingswood.  An appointment has been made and we look for-
ward to the new Assistant Pastor moving into the village in the 
summer, initially living in the Church flat. 

Those who visit the Church will have noticed changes as the 
finishing touches are added to the new premises and the retained 
2 storey part of the building is brought up to standard.  In addi-
tion, we now have a Church website, www.lkec.org.uk, with ba-
sic information about the Church and its ministry.  While the 

core weekly programme is essentially unchanged at present, there 
are ideas afloat to extend the ministry of the Church, especially 
with the support of Tollgate. 

Lots of things have been achieved and there are many tasks still 
remaining, but all of these practical things are focussed on ena-
bling the core purposes of the church to be fulfilled.  We are not 
here to develop fine modern premises or merely provide a pro-
gramme of events and activities.  The reason the Church is here 
is to share the Good News of the Christian Gospel through 
what we say and do.  The Good News is that Jesus Christ makes 
a difference.  He did 2,000 years ago, and He still does today – 
and we have proved it.  This is the Good News we are here to 
share with anyone who will listen.   

If we can be of help to anyone, why not come to one of the ser-
vices or contact us through the website.  

 

Editor’s note: 

The above pictures show the new brick-built Church build-
ing and, for comparison purposes, the original structure.  

Lower Kingswood Evangelical Church 

In March, Robin Radley told us of his work and visits to a chil-
dren‟s home in India, which was most interesting – a few of our 
members decided to join a sponsorship scheme to help with 
funding.  Due to the severe weather in February, the RNIB 
Choir were unable to come.  Having re-booked them for the 6th 
April, we were to be disappointed yet again as, due to staff sick-
ness, they were again unable to come to our meeting.  However, 
we will be booking them for one of our Autumn meetings.  For-
tunately we were able, at very short notice, able to book Cyril 
Wearne from Alford who gave an illustrated talk entitled „Spring 
Flowers‟.  On 11th May we all enjoyed a well-known local 
speaker and author Bob Ogley whose subject was „The Great 
Storm‟ and how it changed his life.   

By the time this article is published we will have a representative 
from the local Age Concern office in Banstead attending our 
meeting on 8th June.   

We are looking forward to our meeting on 13th July when we will 
be enjoying a „Strawberry Tea‟.   

Many new members have come along to CAMEO recently who 
have read about us in the Village News.  We welcome both men 
and women of all age groups to our informal meetings, which 
finish with a light tea.  If you are looking to make new friends or 
to renew old acquaintances this is the meeting for you.  New-
comers to the area are given a warm welcome and an invitation 
to join us at CAMEO.  Just come along at 2:00pm on the second 
Monday of each month and join with us in our new premises in 
Smithy Lane.  

 

 

CAMEO Club - ‘Come And Meet Each Other’ 

http://www.lkec.org.uk
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NHS DENTAL SURGERY IN THE VILLAGE 

 

Dr I. M. Karas  B.D.S. 

THE FRIENDLY NHS DENTAL PRACTICE 

 

Margery Lodge 

Margery Lane 

Lower Kingswood 

KT20 7BT 

Telephone: 01737-221145 

Surgery Hours 

Monday, Tuesday & Thursday 8:00am to 5:00pm 

24 hour answer-phone 

 

Ample free parking off road 

 

You can book appointments by telephoning: 

01737-221145 

Recycling 
The recycling area in Stubbs Lane 
has now been improved and is “up 
& running”. 

New facilities have been installed 
so that you can now recycle plastic 
bottles and clean foil.  The previ-
ous facilities for glass, card, paper 
and clothing have also been ex-
tended. 

When using these facilities please 
be considerate of nearby proper-
ties and do not leave litter lying 
around. 

The Trustees wish to remind residents within the Parish of Kings-
wood the existence of the above fund. 

The Village Hall Fund is a charitable trust set up in 1964 with a 
capital sum being the proceeds of the sale of land first purchased 
with a view to building a village hall in 1938.  Time and circum-
stances changed the original intention and the capital was invested 
by the Charity Commissioners and a scheme was set up for the 
administration of the income from this for the benefit of local 
groups and organisations.  This is allocated by the Trustees within 
the terms of the Trust and where other provision is not made 
through public funds. 

Please apply for consideration by the Trustees. 

 

Village Hall Fund  
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Busy Times… 

9th Reigate Beavers, Cubs and Scouts have had a busy few 
months in the first part of this year. 

The Scout Troop recently ran a Spring Camp at Tolmers Camp 
Site near Enfield. To quote our Scout leader Jon: "… it was a bit 
chilly at night.  The activities were very good and the Scouts 
enjoyed them, especially the raft building competition.  All in all, 
we think the camp was a success and we mainly achieved what 
we wanted to."  

The Troop also entered 2 teams in the District Cowhorn compe-
tition.  This is an all-day incident hike, which stretched their 
navigation and other scouting skills, and one of our teams came 
5th in the Reigate District. 

Cubs are looking forward a weekend camp at Bentley Copse in 
June and have taken part in the District Swimming Gala.  They 
are already planning their Winter Camp at Broadstone Warren in 
November. 

Our Beavers Colony is gearing up for Bazazz.  This is a unique 
Fun Day in June where all Beaver Scouts in Surrey look forward 
to an exciting day full of fun activities based around a circus 
theme. 

All 3 sections took part in the annual St Georges Parade event 
for Reigate Scout District, which this year was at the Royal Alex-
andra and Albert School -an excellent day at an excellent venue.  
The mayor came over specifically to talk with our young people; 
and we even fitted in a hike afterwards! 

Girls in Scouting… 

Next year the Girl Guide movement will celebrate its centenary, 
this will be a big occasion for our sister organisation.  Like in 
most areas, local girls have the great opportunity to join either 
the Guide movement or the Scout movement or both.  In fact, 

we currently have a number of girls in our group who are also in 
the village Brownies.  

Scouting for girls?  Yes!  Contrary to popular belief, Scouting is 
not just for boys.  In the UK, girls have been part of the adven-
ture since 1976 and this year female membership in Surrey 
stands at 1,303.  This means that girls now account for over 11% 
of all youth members of the Scout Movement in the region.  
Female leadership is also booming, with women now making up 
around 40% of all adult volunteers in the region. 

A surge of over 200 new girl Scouts, an increase of 23% on last 
year, means that over the past 12 months almost as many girls as 
boys in Surrey have signed up to the adventure based challenges 
of Scouting. 

New Man at the Top… 

To quote from the BBC website:   

The adventurer and TV personality Bear Grylls has been named as the 
UK's latest Chief Scout.  At 34, he will be the youngest person to hold the 
position.  Mr Grylls says he aims to inspire more adults to volunteer as 
leaders, so the 33,000 young people currently on waiting lists can join Scout 
groups.  He was the youngest Briton to climb Mount Everest, aged 23, and 
has presented television programmes such as Born Survivor and Escape to 
the Legion.   

"I feel hugely honoured to be asked to take up this role as Chief Scout - it 
really is a dream come true," he said.  "I have always loved helping young 
people live their dreams and to taste real adventure… as well as getting 
caked in mud!"  

His appointment comes at a time when waiting lists to join Scout groups 
across the UK remain at an all-time high.  "I hope I can use this post to 
encourage masses of adults in the UK to volunteer as leaders," he 
said.  "The young people in this country need them like never before, and we 
have more people wanting to join than there are places available. "But by 
volunteering, adults can actively make a difference to young people's lives in 

their community, and there is no better way to be 
part of an adventure and have loads of fun, than 
with the Scouts."  

One of the major problems in Scouting is 
Adult Leadership and as you see, Bear 
Grylls is making this a priority.  Our Group 
in Lower Kingswood is in the position that 
he describes - we could open up and bring 
in more young people into Scouting if only 
we had more adult leaders.  So if you or 
anyone you know could help us - then 
please contact me.  
 
Mike Buzwell     
Group Scout Leader - 9th Reigate (Lower 
Kingswood) Scout Group   
Telephone: 0844-414-2215 
 

9
th

 Reigate Scout Group 
Lower Kingswood  
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Lower Kingswood Rainbows 

Rainbows is a member of the Girlguiding group for girls aged 
between 5 and 7 years.  Upon reaching 7, they would then hope-
fully move onto Brownies. 

We have a fun-packed programme of activities including arts and 
crafts, baking, sharing news and working towards badges, all of 
which the girls love and of course they always get to play group 
games at the end of the session. 

Last term we celebrated Shrove Tuesday by decorating pancakes, 
Mother‟s Day by making special chocolate and marshmallow 

treats for their mums and we also made 
magical fairy wands and fridge magnets, 
all of which the girls thoroughly en-
joyed.  Some of the girls took their 
Promise which saw them become a part of GirlGuiding. 

We meet in the Church Hall, Buckland Road, on Thursdays be-
tween 4:30pm and 5:30pm. 

 

Lower Kingswood Brownies are now fully established as well as pretty much full!   

We have a busy and lively summer term ahead which started with a large number of Brownies joining the procession at the May 
Bank Holiday Fête and helping to run the Marble and Buzzer games.  It was lovely to see the Brownies taking charge.  Our 5 new-
est Brownies have all made their Promise and all the Brownies enjoyed posting themselves Promises that they plan to keep?!  Our 
„older‟ Brownies entertained visiting parents and children at the Promise Ceremony to complete their Hostess badge.   

The Brownies have all taken a turn at sewing part of the Standard with members of the Trefoil Guild.  Other activities this term 
include a walk to Walton on the Hill Duck Pond for Fish or Sausage and Chips as well as an evening singing at the County Camp-
fire.  We are also working on a number of badges including First Aid as well as concentrating on our chosen charity for Change the 
World, The World Wildlife Fund.  We hope this will end with a successful production of One Planet Future, The G.R.O.T.s where 
the girls will deliver their message to help the environment and endangered animals through music and narration.   

We will celebrate all our achievements at our end of term party at The Old Pheasantry. 

 

1st Lower Kingswood Brownies 

Guides meet on Friday evenings in the Church 
Hall, Buckland Road from 7:00pm to 9:00pm.  We 
have a full and varied programme and this term 
have been litter picking around the village for „The 
Big Tidy Up‟ and also practising our netball skills 
for a division tournament which took place on the 
9th May where we came second in a closely fought 
final.  Over the next couple of weeks we are com-
pleting the „Performing Arts Badge‟ and 
„Showtime Go for It‟, which we started when we 
put on a show for parents in April.  For the rest of 
the summer term we will be brushing up our camp 
skills ready for our annual summer camp in July/
August. 
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By the time you read this the 2009 outdoor bowls season will be well & truly under way 

(come rain or shine!).  

A warm greeting to all our new bowlers, we hope that you will enjoy not only your bowling but also our company. 

Lower Kingwood Bowls Club 
(Kindly sponsored by Holly Lodge Park Homes)  

Our members would like to extend a warm welcome to anyone who would like to join us, experienced or beginners, for the 2009 
season. 

We are a mixed club, which arranges league & friendly matches against other clubs in the area for most weekends and some mid-
week afternoons and evenings, as well as organised internal competitions and invitation matches. 

We meet at the Bowling Green in the Recreation Ground, Buckland Road, at 6:00pm (for 6:30pm start) on Tuesday  

Evenings between 1st May & 30th September. 

Socialising afterwards in the local Village Club. 

(Beginners welcome – but flat-soled shoes essential) 

For more details telephone the Club Captain 

A P S GAS & HEATING 
Central heating, other household gas work & plumbing; Gas 
Safe registered engineer.  Telephone: 07956-232485 or email: 
apsgasandheating@hotmail.co.uk 
 
MIKE BAKER – electrician 
Your local electrician can provide appliance testing (PAT) of 
equipment used in the work place or let property.  Be 
safe be compliant!  Telephone: 01737-830508 for details – also 
see main advert in Village News 
 
CHRIS – 1st CLASS DRIVING SCHOOL 
Free first lesson for all, fully qualified, patient, high pass rate, 
competitive prices.  Telephone: 01737-223034 or website: 
www.chris-1stclassdriving.co.uk  
 
DISCOTRONICS – computer sales, upgrades & repairs 
We also advise on and can install wiring for computers, network-
ing, telephone, CCTV, digital TV & satellite. Telephone: 01737-
833254 or email: sales@discotronics.co.uk – also see main advert 
in Village News 
 
ORCHARD COTTAGE RIDING STABLES 
B.H.S. & A.B.R.S. approved – established 1926.  Babylon Lane, 
Lower Kingswood, KT20 6XA.  Telephone: 01737-241311 or 
website: www.ocrs.co.uk – also see main advert in Village News 
 
POOCH PARLOUR – dog grooming 
Over 30 years experience; we groom / bath / clip.  Telephone: 
01737-841010 or 07831-621227 – also see main advert in Village 
News 
 

S.D. SERVICING 
Mobile mechanic.  Telephone: 07877-107246 
 
SSEETHRU WINDOW CLEANING 
Business & commercial.  Telephone: 01737-831150 
  
STONEMAN FUNERAL SERVICE – 5th generation  
family funeral director   
Local offices at Redhill (01737-763456), Reigate (01737-243164) 
& Tadworth (01737-814406) – also see main advert in Village 
News 
 
The WEDDING GIFT BAG Co 
Personalised gifts for all occasions.  PO Box 262, Tadworth, 
KT20 7WE.  Website: www.theweddinggiftbag.com  
 
 
 

Attention Local Businesses/Traders!! 
Why not feature your local business or commercial  

organisation in this space – FREE OF CHARGE? 
 

Please contact our Chairman for further information. 

Business Directory 

mailto:apsgasandheating@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.chris-1stclassdriving.co.uk
mailto:sales@discotronics.co.uk
http://www.ocrs.co.uk
http://www.theweddinggiftbag.com
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Kingswood W.I. meet every second 
Wednesday of the month at the Church 
Hall, Buckland Road from 2:15pm to 
4:30pm.  We are an active group with 
monthly rambles, a weekly hand bell team, 
outings, garden parties, teas, lunches, talks, 
classes and much more. 

Under the larger umbrella of the National 
W.I. we are able to go to science groups, 
theatrical events and sporting activities of 
all shapes and sizes – the events, not the 
leaders!! 

We are a very friendly group: why not give 
us a try?  We look forward to seeing new 
visitors at our next meeting. 

The Old Pheasantry Children‟s Trust is a 
local children‟s charity based in Mogador. 
The house, known as The Old Pheasantry, 
stands in 3 acres of grounds and is very 
close to Colley Hill. The purpose of the 
charity is to give much-needed short 
breaks to children who would never have 
the opportunity to visit and enjoy the 
beautiful countryside that is on our door-
step. In some cases the children that stay 
at the Old Pheasantry, experience ex-
tremely difficult home lives and a short 
stay at the Old Pheasantry can offer them 
a welcome break. 

Since the charity has been in existence a 
large number of our visiting groups have 
come from London and its fringes. It has 
been made apparent however, that there is 
an equally important need much closer to 
home and in recent years more local youth 
and church groups have enjoyed weekend 
breakaways. 

As well as offering respite breaks we are 
delighted to have been able to welcome 
other local organisations such as Guides, 
Brownies, Cubs and Scouts, who have 
used the Old Pheasantry for their Pack 
Holidays and will continue to do so 
throughout the year.    

Being part of the local community is very 
important and the charity recognizes that 
without the kindness and support it re-
ceives from many local people it would be 
so much harder to continue its role within 
the community. 

Kingswood W.I. 

Old Pheasantry 

Children’s Trust 

Kingswood Primary School 
FPTA Summer Fête 

Sunday 5th July 1pm to 4pm 

Tombola Galore  

Talent Competition  

Refreshments  

Bouncy Castles  

Face Painters  

Beer Tent  

Cake Stall  

and lots lots more  
 

 

Many people seem unaware that the new 
Gas Safe register replaced the CORGI 
register on 1st April 2009. 

There is only one gas safety register that is 
now in use.  You need to look for the 
yellow Gas Safe Register triangle not the 
orange CORGI registration badge. 

Anyone carrying out work on gas must be 
registered with Gas Safe Register.  If not, 
they are breaking the law. 

Only a Gas Safe registered engineer is 
legally allowed to install gas appliances, 
boilers, hobs, ovens or fires in your home 
or workplace. 

You should only use a Gas Safe registered 
engineer for any type of gas work, includ-
ing installation, maintenance and servic-
ing. 

Gas Safe 

A sign of the times! 

http://www.gassaferegister.co.uk/about/gas_safe_register_engineers.aspx
http://www.gassaferegister.co.uk/about/gas_safe_register_engineers.aspx
http://www.gassaferegister.co.uk/about/gas_safe_register_engineers.aspx

